The 41st Killian Reunion

The 41st Killian Reunion was held Sunday, September 12, 1976 at the First Methodist Church at Mount Holly. The meeting was called to order by the President, Mrs. James A. (Wanda) McElveen. at 3:00 P.M. The devotion was given by Fred Killian followed by the singing of "O Beautiful for Spacious Skies" by the group. The memorial prayer followed. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$90.60 with the following disbursements: postage, \$10: James Green. \$75. James Green reported that he would continue to work on Killian history and also complete names on the picture taken at Castanea Church. A motion was made and seconded that the Secretary write a letter to First Methodist Church thanking them for the use of their church and also send a check for \$15. Mrs. Mike (Amy) Lewis. Stanley. was elected as our new Secretary. Treasurer - Robert Killian. The offering was received which amounted to \$65.80. The meeting was closed with the singing of "Blest be the Tie that Binds". We enjoyed the fellowship and good food and look forward to September, 1977.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruby Jenkins, Secretary